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PBL Focus: Solving problems in a game and 
working as a team. 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Our Stage 2 classes enjoyed a terrific excursion to 
Dubbo last week. The teachers were very pleased 
with the students’ behaviour. Well done everyone 
and thank you to those staff who accompanied the 
students. 
 
On Monday our senior dance group, the senior 
choir and Warrae Wanni performed at the True 
Colours Festival in Singleton. All groups 
performed their items to a very high standard and 
the festival was enjoyed by all those who 
attended. Thank you to Mrs Kenning, Mrs 
Bellamy, Mr Wild and Mrs Moore. 
 
With the advent of the hot weather it is essential 
that students bring their drink bottle to school and 
wear their school hat. A broad brim hat is the best 
possible hat for this weather. We are fortunate 
enough to have a big shade area that students are 
encouraged to use during the warmer months. 
 
Our PBL focus for this term is learning how to play 
minor games in the playground and to practise 
some social skills to play these games. It has 
been great to see small groups of students playing  
some of the games they have learnt in a very 
responsible and friendly manner. 
 
At this time of the year some of our gardens are in 
need of some additional weeding. If you can spare 
an hour or so to help out on just one occasion this 
would be much appreciated. 
 
Yours in Education  
Karen Rayner  
Relieving Principal 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Assembly 
Next Monday 3rd November is a whole school 
assembly. All parents, family members and friends 
are warmly invited to attend. The assembly will 
commence at 2.30pm in the school hall. The 
assembly item will be by 5/6K.    
 
School Car Park in Osborn Avenue 

Parents are reminded that the car park in Osborn 
Avenue is not to be used for pedestrians or for 
parents to park their cars. Please use the walkway 
to come into the school and park in Osborn 
Avenue, not the school car park. The taxi for 
students with disabilities in the MC class is having 
great difficulty in being able to get into the car park 
due to some parents blocking the car park or the 
car park entrance with their cars. 

Your help in this matter is urgently needed and 
will be appreciated. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
IF YOU KNOW OF A STUDENT NOT 
RETURNING TO MSPS IN 2015 COULD YOU 
PLEASE CONTACT THE SCHOOL OFFICE 
ASAP ON 02 65 431 896. 
 

The P&C are holding a Fete 
meeting next Wednesday 5th 
November at 2pm in the 
canteen office.  

Please Come along and share some ideas!! 
 
P&C Meeting 
Our next meeting is Tuesday 18th November 2014 
in the School Library at 1.30pm.  
Hope to see you there!! 

 

Quote of the Week -   Alone we are 
smart. Together we are brilliant. 

KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS 2015 
Enrolments for Kindergarten 2015 are 

now being taken.  
Children turning 5 on or before 31 July 

2015 are now eligible to enrol. 
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Uniform Shop News 
We have moved.  
The uniform shop is now located at the school 
canteen. 
Opening hours remain the same - 
Mondays 9-10am 
Fridays 9-10am 
Cash, cheque, eftpos or layby plan available 
 
Canteen News 
The canteen is open 5 days a week this term. 
Monday, Thursday & Friday’s 9am - 2pm  
Please Note: Tuesday & Wednesday’s only 
11.25am - 2pm, only snacks and drinks can be 
purchased on Tuesday & Wednesday. No food 
will be cooked or lunches made.  
If you are able to volunteer an hour or two 
especially Friday mornings please see Megan in 
the canteen. 
Thank you to our wonderful volunteers this week. 
Regards Jane 

 

HALLOWEEN GUESSING 
COMPETITION 

The canteen is running a lolly guessing 
competition. 

Visit the canteen during operating hours and have 
a guess at how many lollies are in the bucket. 

20c per guess 
Winner announced at 2nd break on  

Friday 31st October 
 

HALLOWEEN TREATS  

WILL BE FOR SALE 
DURING BOTH 

BREAKS AT THE 
SCHOOL CANTEEN 

THIS FRIDAY 31st 
OCTOBER. 

 

A variety of snacks ranging from 50c to $2. 

 

 

TRUE COLOURS FESTIVAL 
A huge congratulations to the Senior Dance 
Group and Senior Choir students who participated 
in the Song Room True Colours Festival in 
Singleton on Monday 27th October.  You were 
outstanding performers on the day and wonderful 
ambassadors for Muswellbrook South.  Mrs 
Kenning, Mrs Bellamy and Mr Wild are extremely 
proud of you all! 
 
Also a HUGE thank you to Brooke Lidbury from 
Song Room who has been an immense help to 
Mrs Bellamy and Mrs Kenning in putting together 
the Senior Dance Group this year.  We could not 
have done it without your help! 
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DOES YOUR CHILD LOVE MUSIC? 

THEN COME AND JOIN OUR DYNAMIC 
SCHOOL BAND. 

 

Our school would like to encourage new students, who would like to learn an instrument, to be part of our 
School Band program. If your child will be in Year 2 through to Year 6 in 2015 they are able to join our 
School Band and apply for a Band Scholarship.   

Recently our school received funds for 5 Band Scholarships to be made available to the students from our 
school. The scholarships are for students who would like to learn one of the following Band instruments – 
flute, clarinet, trumpet, saxophone, trombone, euphonium, drums or bass guitar. These Scholarships were 
made possible through the generous support from the Coal and Allied Bengalla Mining Company. Each 
Scholarship will pay for half of the music tuition fees with the Upper Hunter Conservatorium of Music and as 
such will make learning an instrument much more affordable for families. 

If your child is keen to learn a Band instrument and join our School Band please complete the form below to 
request information on applying for a Scholarship, lesson fees and instrument hire costs. Please note that 
application forms for a Bengalla Band Scholarship must be completed and returned to school before 
FRIDAY 21ST NOVEMBER.   

Any further inquiries can be made by contacting Mrs Avery at school. 

 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

To Mrs Avery (School Band coordinator) 

My child _____________________________ in class ________ is interested in learning to play a musical 
instrument and joining the School Band. 

My child would like to learn the following Band instrument – 

flute,   clarinet,   trumpet,   saxophone,   trombone,   drums,   bass guitar 

Does your child have their own instrument?   No / Yes (list instrument ______________) 

Would your child need to hire a school instrument?  Yes  /  No 
(Please note that any students wishing to learn the drums or bass guitar will need to have their own instrument. The 
school does not have these instruments for hire.) 
 
Are you interested in applying for a Band scholarship?  Yes  /  No 
 

Parent’s Name ______________________________  Phone Number _________________ 
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DATES FOR THE DIARY – 2014 
Every Wednesday Playgroup every Wednesday, 0-4 years in our School Hall from 

10.00am until 12.00pm. All are welcome and there is no cost! 
4, 11, 18 November Kindergarten 2015 Transition 9.30am to 11.20am 

11 November 1L, 1B, 1/2M and Year 1 from K/1W Excursion to Newcastle Museum 
13 November 2S, 2B and Year 2 from 2/3R Excursion to Newcastle Museum 

22 and 23 October Stage 2 Dubbo Excursion 
4 to 7 November (Stage 3) Year 6 Canberra Excursion 
5 to 7 November (Stage 3) Year 5 Great Aussie Bush Camp 

 

 
 


